
May Meeting of the Historical Commission 
 
May 12, 2010 
 
Members: Garth Monaghan, Fred Bissinger, Paula Coyne, Sue Monaghan, Art DeLeo, 
Lee Schlingmann, Joe McCormick 
 
Guests: Debra Rush, Representatives from Riley, Ryper, Hollins and Colagrecco 
 
 
Old Business: 
 
Discussion of the proposed Verizon tower on the Vermeil property. Historic Commission 
will draft a letter to the BOS and Chris Schubert suggesting recommendations for the 
construction of the utility shed, within this historic area. Sketches of barns/run-ins will be 
included.  
 
Mortonville Bridge – Historic Commission is drafting a response letter to PHMC in 
regards to the correspondence received about classification. A letter will be sent to 
PennDot and the BOS, suggesting the bridge remain on the National Registry. 
 
New Business: 
 
Discussion of a dedication for the ruins of the Glen Rose Cider Mill. 
 
 
Adjourned at 8:40. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sue Monaghan 
 
 


